The Louisiana State Board of Medical Examiners
OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting
March 10, 2023
Virtual Zoom Meeting
	A meeting of the Louisiana State Board of Medical Examiners Occupational Therapy Advisory Committee, pursuant to lawful notice, was duly convened and called to order at 10:03 a.m., March 10, 2023 via Zoom virtual video and live streamed to the public on YouTube. The chair verified the identity of all videoconference participants and that the audio and video were clear and audible. The chair advised that public comments could be mailed to publiccomment@lsbme.la.gov. 
Members present were as follows:
Darbi Philibert, Chair
Ingrid Franc, Vice Chair
Raelena Crooks
Brenda Martin
Kim Solari
Kelly Brandon
Amy Larriviere
Carolyn Murphy
Glynn Wallace

Also present at the Meeting:
Vincent Culotta, LSBME Executive Director
Patricia Wilton, LSBME Executive Counsel
Olivia PeLong, LSBME Executive Program Specialist
Tracy Mauro, LSBME IT Specialist
Phyllis Johnson, Licensing Analyst Supervisor  
Susie Allen, Director of Research and Education
Elise Kelone, LOTR; Member of the public.

Members Absent:  None

1. Old Business
a. Minutes of February 2023 meeting. Darbi Philibert made one change: Under #3 Old Business (Rules and Regulations Review and Update), section G.  it states that changes to section 4913 were approved when it should say 4917.  On the motion of Brenda Martin, duly seconded by Kelly Brandon, all present voted unanimously to approve and accept the minutes of the February 10, 2023 OTAC meeting with the above change.
· No public comment.
2. New Business – Rules & Laws Course and Quiz
a. Moved to Executive Session at 10:10 AM.
b. Susie Allen reminded Members of the following information: 
· New licensees will eventually take the course and quiz on CE Broker before their first renewal date but for now, new licensees will take it on a different platform, Table Mesa.
· Until our Rules change, persons renewing their license may take the course for one CEU credit, but are not required to take it.
· All persons taking the course are forced to move through each page.
· The pre-test provides the test-taker with feedback, but the test portion does not.
· In the future, she will be able to add a section to the course called New Rules Changes that highlights new content.
c. Glynn Wallace stated that when the course goes live, the LOTA should do an email blast to inform LOTA members.
d. Susie then went question by question through the quiz with full committee membership.  Several issues were noticed:
· Darbi to check on wording in the Rules regarding ques. #9.
· Susie to add definition of face-to-face in the course for ques. #15.
· Ques. #1 is unclear and will be removed.  Members agreed that the Temporary License section of the Rules needs to be improved for clarity.
e. At 10:55, Ingrid Franc motioned to return to public session, seconded by Carolyn Murphy and approved unanimously. Susie Allen left the meeting at this time.

3. New Business
a. Public session re-started at 10:57 AM.
b. AOTA Webinar: On 3/16/2023 from 3:00-4:00 PM, there will be a webinar conducted by the AOTA for State Regulatory bodies. Darbi to forward the meeting link to committee.
c. LOTA Update:
· President Jennifer Hluchy has asked for more consistent communication from OTAC.
· The LOTA is introducing a telehealth bill that will specify there cannot be a difference in billing with in-person treatment. HB41 Payment for Telehealth has been filed in the LA Senate.
· The LOTA is introducing legislation to move forward with the Compact.
· At the LOTA Spring Conference on 3/31 and 4/1, there will be a panel with NBCOT and AOTA that Darbi will sit on and she will also report at the business meeting regarding the work of OTAC.
· Elizabeth Duncan, LOTR, would like to provide input into Rules change wording for school-based settings.
· Elise Kelone, representing LOTA, asked that the LOTA be cc’ed on responses to questions from community OTs, if the question was first sent to the LOTA and forwarded by them to OTAC. Patricia Wilton explained that LSBME won’t send correspondence that contains personal names to an entity like LOTA. The decision to cc them would need to be on a case-by-case basis, possibly involving getting permission of the original questioner.
· Elise Kelone, representing LOTA, requested that LSBME change its policy to selling not just licensees physical mailing addresses but their email addresses also.  Dr. Van explained that there is the potential to do this if the licensee has indicated that their email address is ‘public’, but that if LSBME agreed to sell the email addresses to the LOTA, then any entity could request this, and the LSBME could not discriminate. 
· No further public comment.
4. Old Business - Rules and Regulations Review and Update.  Suggested draft changes were discussed and made for section 4919 Quality Assurance and Service Competency, of Subchapter B, Standards of Practice, as seen below:
a. Remove both 4919 A and B.  The content in these sections is redundant.
b. 4919C – Change he/she to ‘they’
c. 4919C, 1 – Change ‘evaluate’ to ‘assess’ and he/she to ‘they’.
d. 4919C, 2 – Changed the wording to make clear that determining OTA service competency should be on-going as new skills/equipment are introduced, as opposed to strictly annually.
e. 4919C, 3 – Changed to wording regarding documentation of service competency to improve clarity.
f. 4919C, 4 – Changed wording to make it clear that the OT assessing service competency does not have to be the ‘supervising’ OT that the OTA has listed on their licensure.
g. 4919C, 5 – Changed wording of where service competency documentation is maintained to allow making it accessible via means other than a physical file, i.e., on an employer’s intranet, via email, etc.
h. 4919D – No change.
•	Carolyn Murphy motioned to approve the above changes to Section 4919, Amy Lariviere seconded and all present voted unanimously to approve and accept.
•	No public comment.

Next meeting will be at 10:00 AM on Fri. April 14, 2023.
Meeting was adjourned at 12:53 PM.

